
 

 

 Friday 7th October 2022 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope you are well. This month we are planning a range of in class activities and enrichment to 
recognise Black History Month, this includes student-led assemblies and film screenings.  
 
In the last week of half term we will be launching ‘Oracy October’ with the theme ‘speaking like a 
specialist’. Teachers will be encouraging students to speak like experts, raising their understanding of 
subject specific and industry specific vocabulary. 
 
I would like to say thank you to all Year 13 parents who attended the parents information session 
yesterday, I know staff really valued the time speaking to parents and it was good to hear that the 
sessions were useful, especially in how we all work together to support Year 13s as they approach their 
transition to university or industry. 
 
Next week we will welcome Year 12 parents on Thursday 13th October at 4:30pm and we hope 
parents will find this equally valuable.  
 
A ‘well done’ for our Year 11 STEM academy students who participated in a full day completing the 
Silver Crest Award this week on Thursday.  
 
Mock Exam Week and Remote Learning  
The week beginning Monday 31st October is our mock exam week. This will be for all Year 11 and Year 
13 for their GCSE and A Level exams and also for any Year 12 students who will be sitting January 
exams. A timetable will be distributed imminently.  
 
For the remaining time during the week, all students will be provided with online materials to continue 
to work remotely. There is also a compulsory science trip running that week for Year 13 science 
students. 
 
Open Evening 
Our first Open Evening for prospective Year 10 and 12 students and parents will take place on Thursday 
20th October from 4:30pm to 6:30pm. Please share this date with your family and friends. I have 
attached our flyer at the end of this letter. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 

Ms S Brian 
Acting Principal 



 

 

 
 
 

 


